

# **Summercourt Academy**

Head of School: Miss L Savage

Dear Parents and Carers,

Our first half term back has almost been completed. It has been amazing to have our Summercourt family back together and to feel the learning buzz and excitement across the school again. Every single pupil has shown great resilience and we are again so proud of them all. Please visit our Facebook or Twitter page for our weekly learning updates.

We had an Autumn 1 RE celebration day on Thursday 22nd November. Each Class had a specific enquiry question to focus on for their learning.

Class 1: Being Special: Where do we belong?

Class 2: Who do Christians say made the world?

Class 3: What do Hindus believe god is like?

Class 4: How does Hinduism encourage people to lead a moral life?

Please talk to your child/children about their learning experiences so they can share their new knowledge and learning with you.

#### Thank you

We just wanted to say a huge thank you for all the support, understanding, patience and well wishes we have received during our first half term of being fully open to all again. We really do appreciate all the positive feedback we have received from our Summercourt community.

(Please do get in touch if you have any concerns via our hello@summercourtacademy.org email address. We will always aim to respond promptly and resolve any concerns or communication difficulties).

#### **Forest School**

Class 4 had their final forest school session on Wednesday 21st October - the pupils thoroughly enjoyed every session. Thank you to Terry (Little Orchards Forest School) for running these sessions for us again this year.

Class 1 will be the next class having the Forest School sessions on a Wednesday afternoon starting on Wednesday 4th November. Pupils will need their own waterproof clothing brought in from home and a change of old clothes in school every Wednesday. (Pupils will be able to use their wellington boots already stored at school).

T: 01726 860551

E: <a href="hello@summercourtacademy.org">hello@summercourtacademy.org</a> W: <a href="hello@summercourtacademy.org">www.summercourtacademy.org</a> Summercourt Academy, School Road, Summercourt, Newquay, Cornwall TR8 5EA





# **Summercourt Academy**

Head of School: Miss L Savage

### **Staffing**

We are delighted to inform you that we have successfully appointed Miss Wastie as our Allsorts Wraparound Care Assistant. Miss Wastie has been having a handover with Mrs Waters over the last few sessions to be ready to lead the sessions after half term. Mrs Waters will still be leading breakfast club.

#### Parents Evening - reminder

Due to COVID19 regulations, parent evening for the Autumn term will be taking place via telephone calls home to parents. Please log into your Arbor account to select your preferred phone call time and allocation. (Parents evening phone calls will be available for Tuesday 10th and Wednesday11th November 15:30-18:00).

If parents would prefer a virtual video call via Microsoft Teams, please contact Mrs Nugent who will inform the teachers to arrange this with you for a convenient time during the parents evening week. (The video calls, via Teams, **can not** be booked via Arbor).

#### Poppy Selling

We will be selling rememberance merchandise and poppies in school when we return, if you would like your child to have one please send them in with a small amount of change so they can purchase one in school. Due to the need to follow quarrantine rules between bubbles your child will have an allocated day to purchase rememberance merchandise. Monday 2nd November: Class 4 & 3. Thursday 5th: Class 1 & 2.

### **COVID 19**

If you need to report a positive COVID test, in the first instance contact us by phone. If the school is closed, complete the form at the link below:

http://www.aspireacademytrust.org/report

## **Important Dates:**

Individual Tempest photographs 12th November.

Nasal Flu Immunisations: 4th November

T: 01726 860551

E: <u>hello@summercourtacademy.org</u> W: <u>www.summercourtacademy.org</u> Summercourt Academy, School Road, Summercourt, Newquay, Cornwall TR8 5EA





# **Summercourt Academy**

Head of School: Miss L Savage

### **INSETS**

4.01.2021

12.02.2021

7.06.2021

23.07.2021

We hope you all have a lovely half term break and we look forward to seeing you all on Monday 2nd November.

Best wishes, Miss Savage and the Summercourt Team

T: 01726 860551

Registered in England & Wales - Company No. 07387540



Registered Office: Aspire Academy Trust, Unit 20, St Austell Business Park, St Austell, Cornwall PL25 4FD

